ARMOUR ALUMNI ASSOCIATION



D. E. Richardson

usually talks on some interesting subject at these luncheons.

The Bismarck Hotel was the scene of the banquet and business meeting on December 17, 1930. Officers for the coming year were elected. John J. Schommer, '12, who held the office of president during the past year, was again elected to that position. James C. Matchett, '07, and Louis Hirsh, '14, were also reelected to the positions of vice-president and secretarytreasurer respectively. The position of executive secretary formerly held by J. Warren McCaffery was discontinued. Two new men, E. F. Pohlman, '10 and J. A. Whittington, '14, were chosen for the Board of Managers thereby replacing H. C. Davies,

ADVISORY COUNCIL

Alfred S. Alschuler	'99
Herbert A. Durr	'05
Maximilian Woldenberg	'06
Walter Oberfelder	'09
Franklin M. de Beers	'05

'05, and C. A. Knuepfler, '15. H. A. Durr, '05 was elected to take E. C. Griffenhagen's seat on the Advisory Council.

At this time it was voted to combine the two annual meetings, which have been held in the spring and fall, into one annual banquet and election of officers, this affair to be held in December of each year.

Instead of customary "speeches," short snappy talks were given by Doctor Raymond and Dean Palmer. The remainder of the evening was limited to general round table discussions among the young and younger "grads." The meeting was brought to a close with the showing of five reels of motion pictures.

BOARD OF MANAGERS

Ralph H. Rice									
Henry L. Nachman									
Edward F. Pohlman									
James A. Whittington.							4		
Sigmund D. Nothhelfer									
Edward A. Goodnow.									

Forty-one